to the state of th

263

phietion, Transcript,
mall Exhibits, Etc.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

case no. 2663 order no. <u>R-233</u>7

BRUNGER FOR PERMISSION TO DIRECTIONALLY DRILL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on October 10, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission, in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations;

NOW, on this _____day of October, 1962, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the examiner, Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Arnold H. Brunger, is the owner of the Federal Intex Well No. 1, the surface location of which is in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool(extension), Lea County, New Mexico.
- (3) That said well was drilled as a straight hole at the above location but encountered no porosity in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation.
- (4) That there is reason to believe that a portion of the 80-acre tract dedicated to the well is productive from the Bough "C" zone.
- (5) That applicant seeks permission to set a whip stock at approximately 7000 feet and drill in a northwesterly direction in such a manner as to encounter the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation at a point 100 feet from the North line and 100 feet from the West line of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East.
- (6) That a well so bottomed would be crowding acreage owned and developed in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian



formation by Great Western Drilling Company.

- (7) That Great Western Drilling Company appeared at the hearing and offered no objection to the aforesaid directional drilling but does oppose the granting of a full allowable to a well so whipstocked.
- (8) That the granting of a full allowable to a well so whip stocked would result in the violation of correlative rights inasmuch as said well cannot have a full 80 acres of productive pay assigned to it.
- (9) That the applicant should be permitted to so directionally drill, provided however, that the allowable should be sufficiently reduced so that no violation of correlative rights will occur. That in view of the location of the proposed bottom of the hole and in view of the non-productive acreage contained in the W/2 SE/4 Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, and in view of the necessity of protecting correlative rights, the an allowable of no more than 20% of a standard allowable for the Allison Pennsylvanian Pool should be assigned the well. Which would be 0.954 times the Southeast New Mexico normal unit allowable.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That the applicant, H. Brunger, be and the same is hereby permitted to directionally drill his Federal Intex Well No. 1, the surface location of which is in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, by setting whip stock at approximately 7000 feet and continuing to drill in such a manner as to bottom said well in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation, Allison Pennsylvanian Pool at a point not closer than 100 feet to the North line and 100 feet to the West line of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.
- (2) That a continuous multi-shot directional survey should be made of the entire well bore by shot points not more than 100 feet apart, and that the operator shall direct the surveying company to file a copy of the directional survey report with the Santa Fe office of the Commission, Box 871, Santa Fe, New Mexico; that the operator shall notify the Hobbs office of the Commission of the time said survey is to be commenced.
- (3) That the well shall be assigned a proportional factor for allowable purposes of 0.954.
- (4) That jurisdiction of this cause is hereby retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Conter NW/4 SE/4

Docket Malled 8-95-37E

Docket Malled 8-95-37E

Out Low Country

Come regulation

Go Surrey Blog, Course, Taken

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 10, 1962

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner or Elvis A. Utz, alternate examiner:

CASE 2647:

(Continued)

Application of Carper Drilling Company for a tubingless completion, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its Baetz Well No. 1, located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, as a tubingless gas well completion producing through perforations from 8182-8270' in 2 7/8 inch casing.

CASE 2654:

Application of Carper Drilling Company for the creation of a new gas pool and for temporary special rules and regulations, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool to be designated the Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool for its Baetz Well No. 1, located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, further seeks the establishment of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool, including provisions for 320-acre gas units.

CASE 2655:

Application of Martin Yates III and S. P. Yates for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks an order force pooling all mineral interests in the Lusk-Strawn Pool to form a 160-acre oil proration unit comprising the NE/4 of Section 30, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled in the NE/4 NE/4 of said Section 30.

CASE 2656:

Application of Western Development Company for a secondary recovery project, East Millman Queen-Grayburg Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to institute a secondary recovery project in the East Millman Queen-Grayburg Field, with the injection of water into the Queen and Grayburg formations initially to be through 16 wells, located in Sections 11, 14, 15, 22 and 23, Township 19, South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, said project to be governed by the provisions of Rule 701.

Docket No. 29-62

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday October 10, 1962

CASE 2657:

Application of Odessa Natural Gasoline Company for a non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks establishment of a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the SE/4 of Section 23 and the NE/4 of Section 26, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Justis Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Carlson "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit P of said Section 23.

CASE 2658:

Application of Cabot Corporation for temporary special rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgating temporary special rules and regulations for the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including provisions for 80-acre proration units.

CASE 2659:

Application of Cabot Corporation for the creation of a new oil pool and the establishment of temporary rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool to be designated the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool for its Humble State Well No. 1, located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 23, Township 11 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks establishment of temporary rules and regulations governing said pool including provisions for 80-acre proration units.

CASE 2660:

Application of Midwest Oil Corporation for the creation of a new oil pool and for the establishment of temporary special rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Pennsylvanian production in the vicinity of its LLE State Wel No. 1, located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 14, Township 10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool to include provisions for 80-acre proration units and fixed well location requirements.

CASE 2661:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple completion (conventional) of its Southland Royalty "A" Well No. 2, located in Unit B of Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce

-3-

Docket No. 29-62

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday October 10, 1962

oil from the Drinkard and Blinebry formations and gas from the Tubb formation through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2662:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple completion (conventional) of its South Mattix Unit Well No. 14, located in Unit K of Section 15, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from the Fowler Paddock and an undesignated Tubb pool, and oil from an undesignated Blinebry pool through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2663:

Application of Arnold H. Bruner for permission to directionally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to directionally drill his Federal Intex Well No. 1, the surface location of which is in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, Allison Pennsylvanian Pool (extension), Lea County, New Mexico. Target tor said directionally drilled well would be 100 feet from the North and West lines of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.

CASE 2664:

Application of Southwest Production Company for a dual completion, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its Davis Federal Well No. 1, located in Unit L of Section 24, Township 26 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, as a dual completion with production of oil from the Gallup zone and production of gas from the Dakota zone to be through parallel strings of 1 %-inch tubing.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 10, 1962

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner or Elvis A. Utz, /alternate examiner:

CASE 2647: 9:03

Joseph M

(Continued)

Application of Carper Drilling Company for a tubingless completion, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its Baets Well No. 1. located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, as a tubingless gas well completion producing through perforations from 8182-8270' in 2 7/8 inch casing.

CASE 2654:

Application of Garper Drilling Company for the creation of a new gas pool and for temporary special rules and regulations, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool to be designated the Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool for its Baetz Well No. 1, located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, further seeks the establishment of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool, including provisions for 320-acre gas units.

CASE 2655:

Application of Martin Yates III and S. P. Yates for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order force pooling all mineral interests in the Lusk-Strawn Pool to form a 160-acre oil proration unit comprising the NE/4 of Section 30, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled in the NE/4 NE/4 of said Section 30.

CASE 2656:

· · · · · ·

Application of Western Development Company for a secondary recovery project, East Millman Queen-Grayburg Field, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to institute a secondary recovery project in the East Millman Queen-Grayburg Field, with the injection of water into the Queen and Grayburg formations initially to be through 16 wells, located in Sections 11, 14, 15, 22 and 23, Township 19, South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, said project to be governed by the provisions of Rule 701.

II TO

1

Docket No. 29-62 Examiner Hearipg - Wednesday October 10, 1962

Application of Odessa Natural Gasoline Company for a nonstandard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks establishment of a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the SE/4 of Section 23 and the NE/4 of Section 26, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Justis Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Carlson "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit P of said Section 23.

Application of Cabot Corporation for temporary special rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgating temporary special rules and regulations for the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including provisions for 80-acre proration units.

Application of Cabot Corporation for the creation of a new oil pool and the establishment of temporary rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool to be designated the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool for its Humble State Well No. 1, located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 23, Township 11 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks establishment of temporary rules and regulations governing said pool including provisions for 80-acre proration units.

Application of Midwest Oil Corporation for the creation of a new oil pool and for the establishment of temporary special rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Pennsylvanian production in the vicinity of its LLE State Wel No. 1, located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 14, Township 10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the promulgation of temporary special rules and regulations governing said pool to include provisions for 80-acre proration units and fixed well location require-

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abovestyled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple completion (conventional) of its Southland Royalty "A" Well No. 2, located in Unit B of Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce

-3-

Docket No. 29-62 Examiner Hearing - Wednesday October 10, 1962

oil from the Drinkard and Blinebry formations and gas from the Tubb formation through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2662

1 maled anith

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple completion (conventional) of its South Mattix Unit Well No. 14, located in Unit K of Section 15, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from the Fowler Paddock and an undesignated Tubb pool, and oil from an undesignated Blinebry pool through parallel strings of tubing.

R.C. Hallowsley

R.C. Hallowsley

R.M. Silet Hand

Application of Arnold H. Bruner for permission to directionally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to directionally drill his Federal Intex Well No. 1, the surface location of which is in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, Allison Pennsylvanian Pool (extension), Lea County, New Mexico. Target for said directionally drilled well would be 100 feet from the North and West lines of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.

CASE 2664:

Application of Southwest Production Company for a dual completion, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its Davis Federal Well No. 1, located in Unit L of Section 24, Township 26 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, as a dual completion with production of oil from the Gallup zone and production of gas from the Dakota zone to be through parallel strings of 1 1/2-inch tubing.

TEXACO Jule Cast
INC.

PETROLEUM PRODUCTS

Jule Cast
2663

DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT

P. O. BOX \$109 MIDLAND, TEXAS

R. M. BISCHOFF, ASSISTANT DIVISION MANAGER

October 4, 1962

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to Case No. 2663, the application of Arnold H. Bruner for permission to directionally drill his Federal Intex Well No. 1, set for hearing October 10, 1962. It is our understanding that Mr. Bruner has drilled the subject well at a location in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, T-9-S, R-37-E, Allison (Pennsylvanian) Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. We further understand that the subject well was drilled as a straight hole and upon reaching total depth it was found that the prospective Pennsylvanian formation was not productive of cil or gas at this location. Mr. Bruner now plans to re-enter this well and directionally drill it such that the bottom of the hole through the producing formation will be 100' from the north and west lines of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.

Texaco Inc. at the present time does not operate any producing wells in the Allison (Pennsylvanian) Pool; however, we do own the working interest in a 320-acre lease located in Section 7, T-9-S, R-37-E which is approximately three-fourths mile west of the subject well. Texaco does not deny the fact that Mr. Bruner has the right to recover any oil or gas that may be located under his lease; however, we also believe that Mr. Bruner should not be allowed to recover more than his proportionate share of the oil from this reservoir. If the Commission approves Mr. Bruner's application, Texaco strongly recommends that the Commission give careful consideration to the amount of productive acreage which can be attributed to the subject well. If the well at the proposed location should prove to be productive, it is recommended that the allowable for the subject well be determined by multiplying the ratio of the productive acreage to a standard 80-acre proration

unit by the normal unit allowable. It is believed that this type allowable treatment is necessary to protect the correlative rights of others offsetting Mr. Bruner's tract and to prevent the migration of oil by drainage from the offsetting tracts to Mr. Bruner's well.

-2-

Very truly yours,

am Bircho ff

CRB/JERJr.-MM

of the how and in view of the nonproductive acreage contained in the W/2 SE/4 See 8, T95, R37E, and in view of the necessity of protecting correlative rights, an becomable of no mare than 20 % pu cent of a standard allowable for the adison Pour Port Should be assigned the well.

Orlen -

- that applicant be permitted to directionally drill week in such a mande as to bottom it in the Bough " zone of the Penn form, allien Penn Poul Lea lo 7 mey at a point not closer that 100 to the I live \$ 100 ft to the west line of the NW/4 SE/4 of said See 8.
 - that a direction at Survey 1/2 made of the entire well bore with the shot points nat mare than 100 seet apark, and that the spirator shall lived the surveying company to directional survey report with the Commission, Bay 871, Santa E, hew mepeo. That The operator shall natify the Houar office of the Commission of the time said survey is to be commenced. That The wird shall be assigned a
- proportional factor for allowasee jurposes of 0.954

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

•		Date Oct 16,62				
CASE	2663	Hearing	Date	gam	Oct 10	
erer.a	My recommendations for an order in			フシメ	C SF	

Enter an order authorying Arnold H. Brunder to directionally drill his Federal Jules Wree Wol (whose Surface location is the center of the NW/4 SE/4 See 8, Twp 9 S, Kge 37 E, LEa Co., h Mex.) in manner as to 1 Louis and said have in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian Pool, at a point not closer than 100 feet from the north line and 100 feet from the west line of the NW/4 SE/4 of Sec 8. Find that said well was drilled as a straight have at the about location but encountered no paroity in the Bough C's zone of the Vermsylvanian. That there is reason to believe that a partion of the 80-acre tract

delicated to the well is productive from the Brough "C" zone. That applicant seeks permission to set a whip stock and at approximately 7000 fut and the brill in a northwesterly direction in such a manner as to execute the Bough " "zone of the Perior at line a point 100 feet from the west line of the authorite of the NW/4 SE/4 of See 8, T95, R37E. That a well so bollowed would be Crowding screege awaid and surface to the stern orly beveloped by the stern orly great Western Dolg. Co appeared Compling at the hearing and affered no dejection to the aforesaid directional driding bent does offere the granking of white according to a will to white the applicant should a permitted to a directionally That The granting of a feel allowater to a will so whips tooked would remeded to the violation of correlations rights incomuch as said were would sexus pay assigned to it. proposed bottom.
That in with of the location of the proposed bottom

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 2663 Order No. R-2337

APPLICATION OF ARMOLD H. BRUMER FOR PERMISSION TO DIRECTIONALLY DRILL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

(term

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on October 10, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Mutter, Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

MOW, on this 18th day of October, 1962, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the application, the evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S. Mutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

- (1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.
- (2) That the applicant, Arnold H. Bruner, is the owner of the Federal Intex Well Mo. 1, the surface location of which is in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool (extension), Lea County, New Mexico.
- (3) That said well was drilled as a straight hole at the above location but encountered no porosity in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation.
- (4) That there is reason to believe that a portion of the 80-acre tract dedicated to the well is productive from the Bough "C" zone.
- (5) That applicant seeks permission to set a whipstock at approximately 7000 feet and drill in a northwesterly direction in such a manner as to encounter the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation at a point 100 feet from the Worth line and 100 feet from the West line of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East.

- (6) That a well so bottomed would be crowding acreage owned and developed in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation by Great Western Drilling Company.
- (7) That Great Western Drilling Company appeared at the hearing and offered no objection to the aforesaid directional drilling but does oppose the granting of a full allowable to a well so whipstocked.
- (8) That the granting of a full allowable to a well so whipstocked would result in the violation of correlative rights inasmuch as said well cannot have a full 80 acres of productive pay assigned to it.
- (9) That the applicant should be permitted to so directionally drill, provided however, that the allowable should be sufficiently reduced so that no violation of correlative rights will occur. That in view of the location of the proposed bottom of the hole and in view of the non-productive acreage contained in the W/2 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, and in view of the necessity of protecting correlative rights, an allowable of no more than 20% of a standard allowable for the would be 0.954 times the Southeast New Mexico normal unit allowable.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That the applicant, Arnold H. Bruner, be and he is hereby permitted to directionally drill his Federal Intex Well Mo. 1, the surface location of which is in the center of the MW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 Bast, HMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, by setting a whipstock at approximately 7000 feet and continuing to drill in such a manner as to bottom said well in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation, Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool (extension), at a point not closer than 100 feet to the Morth line and 100 feet to the West line of the MW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.
- be made of the entire well bore with shot points not more than 100 feet apart, and that the operator shall direct the surveying company to file a copy of the directional survey report with the Santa Fe office of the Commission, Box 871, Santa Fe, New Mexico; further, that the operator shall notify the Hobbs office of the Commission of the time said survey is to be commenced.
- (3) That the well shall be assigned a proportional factor for allowable purposes of 0.954.

-3-CASE No. 2663 Order No. R-2337

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is hereby retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL COMBERVATION COUNTSSION

EDWIN L. MECHEN, Chairman

E. S. WALKER, Number

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER MEMBER



STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

October 19, 1962

		2663	
Mr. Jason Kellahin	· Re:	Case NoOrder No	
Kellahin & Fox Attorneys at Law P. O. Box 1713		Applicant: Arnold H. Bruner	
Santa Fe, New Mexico			

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herswith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ir/	
Carbon co	py of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC	
Artesia C	occ
Aztec OCC	Mr. Sim Christy
OTHER	Hervey, Dow & Hinkle
	P. O. Box 10
	Moswell, New Mexico

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, PHONE 243.6691

1.4

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico October 11, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Arnold H. Bruner for permission to directionally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to directionally drill his Federal Intex Well No. 1, the surface location of which is in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, Allison Pennsylvanian Pool (extension), Lea County, New Mexico. Target for said directionally drilled well would be 100 feet from the North and West lines of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.

CASE 2663

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: We call Case 2663.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Arnold H. Bruner for permission to directionally drill, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, representing the applicant. We will have two witnesses we would like to have sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 1 through 6 marked for identification.)

R. C. GALLOWAY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

- Q Would you state your name, please?
- R. C. Galloway.
- What business are you engaged in, Mr. Galloway? Q
- Consulting geologist, oil and gas, potash.
- Q Where are you located?
- A Roswell, New Mexico.
- Have you ever testified before the Oil Conservation Q

Commission?

- No, I have not:
- For the benefit of the Examiner, would you review your educational background and your experience as a geologist, briefly?
- My primary education was in Oklahoma, Nebraska. My college education was in Oklahoma, graduating from the University of Colorado.
 - Q What degree did you obtain?
 - B. A. Degree in 1949.
 - Q Is that in Geology?
 - Α In Geology.
 - Q Do you have any further education?
 - Α None except technical education, yes.
 - Q What work experience have you had?
 - I've had ten years with major companies, Shell Oil

Company.



Where did you work for Shell? Q

Mostly throughout the Midwest, probably three-quarters Α of the experience was in New Mexico and West Texas.

- How long have you been a consulting geologist?
- Since 1959, January.
- Q In connection with your work as a consulting geologist, have you done any work for the applicant in this case? Have you examined the area involved in this application?

Ar. Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

(By Mr. Kellahin) Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 1, would you identify that and discuss the information shown on that exhibit?

Yes. Exhibit No. 1 is the subsea structural map on the top of the Bough-C zone, which is just a few feet above the actual pay zone. It's the common marker used throughout New Mexico and West Texas. This shows the configuration of the acreage involved. The configuration to the west is the established trend which has been established for several years.

Q Does the plat also show the ownership of the acreage in the area involved?

Α It does as far as the Federal acreage and the State acreage, but --



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE,

Does it show the working interest ownership? Q

Α I don't believe it does, no.

Would you locate the well, the Federal Intex Well No. 1 about which we are talking?

Yes, it would be the Northwest of the Southeast in Section 8 of 9, 37.

Q Is the acreage adjacent to that well location owned by Arnold Bruner insofar as working interest is concerned?

The West Half, the West 80 of the South Half is held by Bruner through farmout through Kinwarren and Dye.

And the acreage adjacent to the west is also held by Bruner, is it not?

Yes, it is.

Q How about to the north of Bruner?

That is held by Great Western Drilling Company, Midland Texas.

But Bruner has the drilling rights then on the acreage Q to the immediate east?

Right. To the west.

To the west and to the east? To the west, pardon me. Q

Yes.

Is that the same basic lease? I mean is there a difference in the royalty ownership?

There is a difference in the royalty, yes, in the west.

Do you have anything further at this time to add in



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SIFRVICE, Inc.

connection with Exhibit No. 1, Mr. Galloway?

I might say this, that this configuration structure was drawn prior to the drilling of the well in question here, and it came in exactly as the contour, within two or three feet of the contour drawn on the map. Since then the Greathouse in Section 8. Northwest Northwest, had just been completed as a dry hole, which is not shown on this map.

MR. NUTTER: That well is indicated by a red circle on the map, though?

A Yes, it is.

MR. NUTTER: That's a dry hole now?

Α Yes, it's a dry hole now with scattered shows of porosity which would amount to probably about six inches.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Galloway, what is the general nature of this reservoir?

Α The Bouch-C reservoir, especially in this area, has a very thin pay section; usually on the order of two to five feet would probably be the maximum in most cases of net effective pay. Also associated with your thin pay is considerable amount of water, something probably on a fifty percent or more basis. The porosity in general follows your structural configuration; however, you do have local spots which are either dense or shaled out in your whole general area of the whole field. This could be exemplified by, up in 8, 36, for instance, your Atlantic Well in Section 36, that was a dry hole with very little or no porosity in it. Also



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

your wells in 9, 37, Section 6, no porosity was found in those wells. That's quite typical of the Pennsylvanian reservoir, the Bough-C reservoir. You will have local areas in which you have no porosity and permeability, either by a dense carbonate formation or shaling out. So it's very difficult to predict your porosity, even though you are on structure.

Q You say that condition is localized in many instances?

A In many instances throughout this area and other areas to the south.

Q Does it occur without regard to the structural position of the formation?

A Usually your structure has something to do with it.

You usually have general nosing or some type of terracing, something to that effect, but your porosity does not always agree with your structure.

Q In the specific case of the Intex Well No. 1, what in your opinion occurred there? In the first place, the well was dry in the Pennsylvanian field?

A Yes, the well had no porosity. Your porosity was replaced by shale. In my opinion it is probably a local condition as exists in other fields and in this general area, especially. For instance, the well directly north, Great Western's well straight north of our well here is structurally higher by ten feet or so than our well, yet it is producing allowable well. To the west, the Bruner No. 1 in the Northwest Southwest there, the next well

ALBUGUEROUE, P



straight west is structurally lower than the well in question.

So you see, the point is you have production higher structurally,
you have production lower structurally.

This well then must have been, is something that cannot be explained by structure nor by porosity. However, you have to assume, since you have production updip and production downdip from the thing, that something is very local in there.

Q You say it's very local. Would the fact that the Federal Intex Well No. 1 had no porosity indicate that the entire 80 acres in that unit is dry?

A No, definitely not. Since you have wells producing higher and lower structurally, there's no reason, no logical reason that I can see why you shouldn't have production even on further east.

- Q On further east?
- A East, right.
- Q How about south?
- A And certainly south. South, especially, because if you would mark the well as a dry hole, the Northwest Northwest of 8, that well had very little porosity, not enough to produce; and then the well in question down here, that is a dry hole. All right, if those two wells had been drilled first, your porosity line then would have come directly across there and you would not have had any development further south at all. All right, before that dry hole in the Northwest Northwest of 8 was drilled, Bruner had drilled



PHONE 243 6691

his No. 1, which is one of the better producing wells in the area. So therefore your extension to the south is pretty well confirmed by their first well.

- In your opinion, the acreage that would be dedicated to this well is productive, at least in part?
 - In part, certainly I think would be productive.
- Q You understand the proposal in this case is to whipstock the well bore and drill to a point 100 feet from the north and west lines of the Northwest of the Southeast Quarter?
 - Α Yes, sir.
- Q In your opinion, would that be a wise procedure, based on the geology as you understand it?
- Α As I understand it, yes. I feel that the well is in a very localized shale environment. I think the only way to ever evaluate the thing, of course, would be to whipstock it northwest to see how far into the shale or how large a body or shale member you are dealing with.
- Have you prepared an exhibit showing the porosity zones Q in this area?
 - A Yes, I have.
- Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 2, would you identify that exhibit and discuss the information shown on it?
- Α Exhibit No. 2 should be used in conjunction with your structure map. If you would use the two more or less together,



> 慢

1 \$

•

1 #

ŧź

included in Exhibit 2 there is an overlay which is off Exhibit 2 here. If you'll take this overlay and place that over the township lines, in other words, the "X", put the "X" in 9, 37 of the Northwest corner of Section 6. Of course, your other township line would be Section 31. Now from the best available information I can obtain, I have tried to visualize the porosity and permeability trend throughout this general area in the vicinity of the wells in question, Intex, in Section 8. I have not projected any porosity to the east, which you must keep in mind there are no wells over there for control, and could very well fan out to the east. However, with what control I have, I have tried to visualize the poor, intermediate, and fair porosity. Then back to the overlay over the structure, if you can look through the overlay you can see that this is generally following your structure, structural contour in quite general situation, and does show a slight separation of your porosity starting in the South Half of Section 8, going down.

Now if you'll look down in Section 20 of 9, 37, you'll note Huber well in the Northwest Quarter of the Section. Now this well did not have enough porosity to produce, but it did have scattered shows equivalent to the Bough-C section, and on the electric log there is slight indication of some porosity available in it. Also in your East Crossroads Field down here, which your Bough-C has not been developed there, but we do have shows, have seen shows in the drilling of the wells in that area. Then this overlay would indicate that certainly to the south you would



certainly have more porous section.

This is based primarily, as explained before, on the Bruner Well No. 1, which is one of the better wells. This is further confirmed by the dry hole now at the Greathouse, of the Greathouse Well in the Northwest Northwest of 8, in which this porosity line came within pretty close, there's probably no value on it, it's about six inches of porosity.

Therefore we feel that the whole south portion of Section 8 and possibly on further south and draining into the Southeast Quarter of Section 8, we feel that we do have porosity, possibly surrounding the well. However, we're considering here that we just will drain from the west.

- Q Do you have electric logs of some of the wells in this area?
 - Α Yes.
- Q Would you go through those exhibits and identify each one and make any comments you have to make in regard to them?
- The Huber Brown King, which is the one in Section 20 of 9, 37, is the well that I have just explained that there was not enough porosity for commercial completion in that.
 - That is Exhibit No. 3 you are referring to?
 - Α That is Exhibit No. 3, yes.
- And the electric log does show the small amount of Q porosity?
 - Α A very small amount. I will have to add here that



186

sometimes your electric log is not your basis for your most accurate method of porosity. You have very small interval, just two or three teet. A lot of times your electric log will not show it. On that it might show one foot.

Exhibit No. 4 is the Arnold H. Bruner Hodges Federal No. 1, which was the first well that was drilled in the area, and that's 1980, in Section 8, 1980 from the south, 660 from the west. This is the one that we feel had some of the better porosity in the area, had four and a half feet, which is not much porosity but it's good for the area.

MR. NUTTER: That's the Bruner No. 1 Well which is Exhibit 4?

Exhibit 4. The Exhibit No. 5 is the well in question, the Intex Federal No. 1, 1980 from the south and east. Exhibit No. 6 is a log of the well in Section 18 of 9, 37. Wait a minute, this is the Great Western Federal MM-2. That is in Section 8. It's marked on the map, I don't see the exact location. It would be the producing well in the Northwest Quarter, 660 out of the center Northwest. These two wells, as far as I know, are making their allowable, the wells in the Northeast, the Great Western wells.

(By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Galloway, do you have anything Q further to add to your testimony?

I believe it's pretty well covered. I might mention that the Bruner people teel strongly enough about the porosity in



\$ 15-4

FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

the southern half that they are drilling, now drilling a well in the Northwest Northwest of 17.

Were Exhibits 1 and 2 prepared by you or under your supervision?

Yes, sir.

Exhibits 3 through 6 are portions of the logs of the wells involved, is that correct?

Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time we would like to offer in evidence Exhibits 1 through 6.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's 1 through 6 will be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 1 through 6 entered in evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions we have of the witness.

> MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Galloway? MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy of Hervey, Dow and Hinkle for

the offset operator, Great Western Drilling Company. We would like to ask one or two questions, please.

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

To start out with, I may have misunderstood you, there Q are no wells to the south in the Bough-C at this time, to the south of the well in question?

To the south of the well, no, there are not.



_	_			_			
Q	60 1110	haus	no	controls	+~	+ h ~	221462
Ų	OU ME	Have	110	COLLETATE	LU	une	Southe

- We have one well down in Section 20, the Huber well which just had a dry hole.
 - Which had no porosity?
- Just a trace of porosity. It had enough to give us hope that we could have porosity further west.
- Q Would you consider it as fair, good porosity, or bad porosity?
 - Α It's poor porosity.
 - Q Poor?
 - Α Probably about a foot, foot and a half of porosity.
 - What controls do we have over to the west, any?
 - To the west?
 - Q Yes.
- Yes. The Bruner No. 1, which is one of the better wells, and the well in Section 18.
 - Q Section 18?
- 18, yes, that would be 660 from the north, 1980 from the east.
 - Q The Great Western King No. 1?
- Α Yes. That had about six inches of porosity, a little more, maybe.
 - Q Then we have the Greathouse dry hole you mentioned?
 - Α Yes.
 - And the Federal MM-2 Well?



1.4

1-4

1 *

- Yes, the Federal 2-MM on north. Α
- What controls do we have to the east?
- To the east, we have no control there, really. Q
- And of course to the north we have the field to work with? Α Q
- Yes. Α
- Briefly, as Launderstand you, then, we have this one poor porosity well to the south, nothing to the east, fairly good over to the west, and excellent to the north, as controls, is that
- Yes, that's right. I might add, though, that on the correct? structural map, the Bruner No. 1 which is in the -- we're back now in Section 8.
 - Yes, sir.
 - -- which was 660 from the west, 1980 from the south, Q was low to the dry holes just drilled, and therefore to the east we know that we have to come up; we're coming up, you see. That is the purpose for the continuation to the east, of structure.
 - Right while you are on that point, do I understand your Exhibit 1 correctly, that you could move to the south of your present location or to the east of your present location and still be structurally high of this good producer, No. 1, that you just mentioned?
 - Yes. Α
 - You could? Q
 - Yes, we can be. Α



Q And you would still be, if you moved to the south, you'd still be in your fair porosity shown on Exhibit 2?

It would be, we would have some porosity, yes, and possibly we could get better porosity.

- Are you tamiliar with the field rules in the Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool?
 - Not really. I'm doing the geological work.
- Certainly. Incidentally, where is your well bottomed? We know where it started from.
 - 9717. A
- No, sir, I mean from the surface locations, from the boundaries or the lease lines. You started in a center location, 660; now where is it bottomed?

MR. KELLAHIN: I think the engineering witness will probably be better qualified to testify on that.

(By Mr. Christy) Why do you want to move the well to the northwest?

We want to move it to the northwest, one reason is that the West Half of the Southwest, Bruner has the acreage under farmout, that would help prove up his acreage there. Only logical we would like to mover- we know that we have porosity to the west, we don't know for sure that we have it to the east, so the logical conclusion would be to move it towards your production and toward the acreage that you already have under farmout.

Q We're trying to get closer to the oil patch?



REPORTING DEARNLEY-MEIER

SERVICE,

Yes. We're trying to get out --

Q You have the same porosity to the south? MR. KELLAHIN: Let the witness answer.

(By Mr. Christy) I thought you had finished.

We are trying to get out of what we feel naturally is a localized zone.

Q Could you move 150 feet and get out of the localized field?

Α We feel that we can. Of course, there's no way of telling.

Assuming the Allison-Pennsylvanian rules permitted a deviation of 150 feet from the center location, would that be sufficient for you?

I'm probably not as well qualified to answer that as probably the next witness, the engineering witness.

Just geologically, you don't care which way you move as long as it's not to the east?

Well, I certainly would like to move toward the better porosity that we have already evaluated.

Well, can you move to the west and get better porosity? Why do you have to move to the northwest?

Your porosity is definitely established to your north and to your west. Therefore we would like to move north and west.

Q But geologically, you feel --

The Bruner people are drilling the well in the Northwest



 $\tilde{\pmb{f}}_{-j}$

Northwest of 17.

That will outline the south end of it. We would actually Yes, sir.

want to prove out the other end of it by drilling northwest.

You said, I believe, that you are just figuring on

drainage from the west part of this 80 acres, is that correct? Yes. That's all that we can figure on right now. We

So far as you can see geologically, you will not drain don't know.

the oil from the east or south part of the 80 acres?

We just don't know that. A

You have to generalize somewhere and that's the best We have no evidence of that? Q

that I can do on the information that I have. Are you familiar with the completion tests run on your

well?

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. FHC.4E 243.6691

The next witness was on the well as an engineer, and he Q

has that information. MR. CHRISTY: Thank you very much.

Mr. Galloway, on your porosity map, just what are you BY MR. NUTTER:

I have tried with this map here to get the net effective contouring here?

porosity of the wells through whatever information I could get. Where core analyses were available, I used core analysis, and some



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

electric logs, and just the generalized structure.On the legend down here I have tried to give the sources of the porosity configuration.

Q I notice by the various wells that you have numbers indicated there?

- A Yes, that is net porosity, supposedly.
- Q Feet of net porosity?
- A Yes, I'm sorry, I should have put that one.
- Q You have one contour line starting from the top there, you have a red portion colored in?
 - A Yes.
 - Q And a figure of 4.9 by one well up there?
 - A Yes.
- Q Then you have a contour line coming down through a 3, swinging northeast again through another 3?
 - A Right.
- Q So that contour line represents the breaking point of three feet of porosity or more to the north?

A I'm just dealing in such small quantities of porosity that I have just divided this up, and my contour doesn't necessarily mean exact feet. It means just the limit of your porosity, the poor and the fair, and your past there. Yes, it is all based back of course to your net porosity.

Q Well, what is the number that separates the number from the blue, from the yellow? It would have to be between zero and

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691



three?

A Yes, it would probably be one and a half, if you want to contour on that small scale.

- Q What is the number by the Federal Intex, that is a zero?
- A Yes, there was no porosity. That's a zero.
- Q So actually the line that comes through the zero could be farther to the west?

A Yes, it could. I could have made that just to the west. In other words, I was just trying to connect the areas of no porosity, the areas of poor porosity, and the areas of better porosity.

Q What caused the line to swing, coming south through the Federal Intex Well where it's a zero at the Intex Well and then it's the line that comes south that swings farther to the east; what was the cause of that?

A That is the purpose of my overlay, that I feel that your structure should have some significant value.

Q So in other words --

A -- to your porosity. Your structure then does swing out as the Intex Well here is higher structurally than the one to the west. Also the one in Section 18 is structurally higher than the Bruner No. 1 in the west part of 8 there. Therefore, you have to come up, you have to come up to the south and to the east. Therefore, your porosity, if your structure means anything at all, your porosity should take the same development as your structure, or similar to it.



100EROUE, N. M.

Doesn't the Bruner No. 1 indicate that porosity doesn't necessarily follow the contours or the structure?

Yes, but then again in your Great Western wells, they are higher than the second Bruner well, which was dry.

They also have more porosity?

Yes. In other words, we are faced with a situation where we have production higher structurally, production lower structurally, and we feel that this is just a local, because the other parts of your field here certainly is following some kind of a structure.

Q So the general reason for turning the porosity line out on Exhibit No. 2 was because the contour there, that 5640-foot contour line swings out on Exhibit No. 1?

Yes. Of course, your dry hole in 20, that is 5704, this hasn't been changed, but within a very few feet of that there 'has to be something either high or low in there structurally. All indications point to the fact that it's the high, because your Bruner No. 1 was low in their second dry hole. It's also lower than the one in Section 18. There's just a big hole, subsurfacewise, --

Q Do you know whether your client contemplates drilling a well in the East Half of the Southwest Quarter of Section 8, which would be the 80 acres intervening between the No. 1 and the No. 1 Intex?

Yes, I'm sure they are contemplating that.



1-1

140

If this Federal Intex Well were whipstocked and Q bottomed under that 80, and that 80 dedicated to it, there probably wouldn't be, according to your exhibit here there wouldn't be any doubt that it would be in the pink, so to speak?

Α Right.

MR. NUTTER: Anyone have any further questions of Mr. Galloway?

> MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to ask him another one. REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Admittedly, since a well has been drilled, all of the acreage in that acreage is not productive, is that correct, where the Federal Intex well is located?

- A Would you repeat that?
- Since there was no porosity, we must admit that all the Q acreage is not productive under that acreage?
 - That is true.
- Could you give any estimate of what portion of that 80 is productive, in your opinion?
- I can only go by my general porosity map here, which I've indicated fifty percent possibly could be productive.
 - Q Fifty percent?
 - Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

MR. NUTTER: One more question, Mr. Galloway.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

. 1182

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Why does fair start with zero? It looks like fair would be inboard from zero.

I have listed fair as something between zero and poor. I didn't want to say it was really poor porosity because one foot of porosity in that type of porosity and permeability in my mind is not considered really poor.

Q Well, right here where fair starts, though, is pretty poor, isn't it?

Well, your Great Western wells up to say two feet of net porosity are making their allowable wells. Now whether you would call that poor or fair, it's just a matter of how you are looking at it. See, you are dealing with such small amounts of porosity plus your water factor that when you come to your porosity map, you are kind of at a loss to find any terms unless you want to contour it in inches or something like that.

You stated that the following witness would go into the actual productivity of this well upon its completion?

Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Galloway?

MR. CHRISTY: I would like to get one thing I apparently didn't understand.

BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q Will the following witness go into the question of how



many acres the whipstock would drain? You mentioned it briefly here in answer to Mr. Kellahin's question. Are you prepared to go forward on that estimate of fifty percent, or would you prefer that the other witness do that?

On the basis of the knowledge available in the area in conjunction with the structure porosity, I have shown about fifty percent. I don't know for sure what the next witness has in mind.

Q If you say it's fifty percent, perhaps we had better go into it then, I would understand you that in your opinion a part of the 80 acres to the south of the dry hole will be productive?

- Yes, sir.
- Q Why don't you move to the south, then, when you whipstock?

It's just more logical. If you had spent ninety to one hundred thousand dollars out there already, and you were in an intermediate position structurally on the thing, and got no porosity, you would certainly want to take your best chances and drill toward porosity.

- But can't you go due east and drill to good porosity?
- Due east?
- Q Due east -- I beg your pardon, due west.
- We possibly could do that.
- Geologically you see no objection to going due west? Q
- Α No, I don't.



14

Geologically there's no objection to going not more than 150 feet from the center of the location?

You are dealing with such a nebulous thing there that you don't know how far you have to go to get out of your localized condition; therefore, you are trying to go, if you are going to spend another great amount of money going through this procedure, you certainly want to get far enough out to where you can get, have your best chance of porosity.

You think this is a sufficient reason to have an exception to your rules?

Yes, sir.

MR. CHRISTY: I think that's all.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Is that well located in the surface location at the present time in the center of that 40-acre tract?

Yes, sir, I believe it is.

Has any survey been run on the well to date to indicate where the bottom of the hole is at the present time?

I'm not qualified to answer that. The engineer can. MR. NUTTER: We'll defer that question. Any further Α questions of the witness? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

J. N. SIKES

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testified as follows:



ALBUQUERQUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

- Would you state your name, please? Q
- J. N. Sikes. Α
- In what business are you engaged, Mr. Sikes?
- Presently I'm a consulting engineer in Midland, Texas. Q
- Have you ever testified before the Oil Conservation Q Commission of New Mexico?
 - No, sir, I have not.
- Would you outline your educational background and your Q experiencê?
- I'm a graduate of the University of Tulsa with a Bachelor of Science degree in Petroleum Engineering, 1952. I worked five and a half years with Shell Oil Company as an engineer and exploitation engineer, and four and a half years with Rodman Noel Oil Corporation in Odessa, Texas, as a petroleum engineer and production geologist, and have been in the consulting business since January 15th of this year.
 - In connection with your work as a consultant, have you been employed by Arnold H. Bruner?
 - Yes, sir, I have. I have done work on these wells that we're discussing in this vicinity.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. I would like to know for sure



2.0

how to spell his name.

- S-i-k-e-s.
- (By Mr. Kellahin) You say you were employed by Arnold Bruner in connection with these wells in this area. What have you done in connection with these wells?
- Assisted in supervising the drilling and completion of the wells and operating the presently producing well. Our firm operates the well for them, or supervises the operation.
 - You also serve as an operator, then, on a fee basis?
 - Α Yes, sir.
- Q Were you present and supervised the drilling of the Federal Intex Well No. 1?
 - Yes, I was.
- Q Will you discuss what occurred in connection with the drilling of that well?
- Well, we drilled the well to a depth of 9717 feet. We cored the whole Bough-B, or Bough-B zone in the drilling of the well, and observation of the core showed that there was no porosity, no pay indicated at all; and so we temporarily abandoned it awaiting the outcome of this hearing.
 - Q Did you personally examine the core?
 - Yes, sir, I did. Α
 - Q Was there any effort made to complete the well?
 - No effort was made to complete the well.
 - Was there any survey made to determine where the bottom Q



of the well was?

No, sir, there was not. However, there were the ordinary precautions taken in drilling of the well, surveys run for the deviation from vertical; however, the direction of deviation is unknown at this time. The deviation, to my knowledge, was never more than three degrees. I could be slightly incorrect on that but I don't think I am.

- Are you familiar with what is now proposed in connection with this well?
 - A Yes, sir, I am.
 - Would you discuss that proposal? Q

As I understand it, Mr. Bruner's intent is to whipstock from this present hole at a depth of approximately 7,000 feet, from a depth of approximately 7,000 feet, and directionally drill it to a point that would bottom up approximately 100 feet from the north and west boundaries of this 80-acre tract.

- Q Are you familiar with the process of whipstocking a well?
- Yes, we've had experience.
- Q Can the location of the bottom of the well be controlled with a high degree of accuracy?
 - Yes, it certainly can. Α
- Q It will require numerous surveys during the course of the drilling, is that right?
 - A Yes.
 - Will Mr. Bruner be willing to make all the necessary Q



surveys in order to be sure that the bottom of the well is at the point permitted by the Commission?

- Yes, sir. Α
- Q Mr. Sikes, you are familiar with the fact that the Allison Pool is based on 80-acre spacing, are you not?
 - Yes, sir.
 - Are you familiar with the formation generally? Q
 - Yes, sir.
- Have you checked into the drainage situation in this pool?

The outlook in the field from a reservoir engineering standpoint has changed somewhat in the last two years or so, and now we're faced with perhaps, we have a more involved situation than we thought we had originally. I know I had a little experience in the past in some other wells, two or three years ago, that were drilled and now it appears that we have a large influx of water, but due to the great permeability that exists, this water that you drain into your well bore brings some oil with it; and depending on the percent of oil with the water, depends on whether you have an economical well or not.

- In other words, is this a water drive reservoir?
- At least a partial water drive.
- Q At least a partial?
- Α Yes, to my knowledge.
- Q You say there's a high degree of permeability?



FARMINGTON, N. M. PHONE 325-1182

Yes, sir.

Do you agree with the Commission finding that one well Q will economically and efficiently drain an 80-acre tract?

Yes, sir.

Q As a general proposition, is the drainage radial around these wells?

Ordinarily, I would say it is. You have a vugular type porosity, however, that could -- your channels of your vugs could be in various directions so that you might not get exact, the same drainage from each direction.

Is there any way that can be determined at this time, as to whether they do lie in one direction or another?

Oh, it's -- it would be a very involved process and would change probably from well to well. I don't think --

It wouldn't be something that in the ordinary course of development you would run into?

No.

You heard the previous witness' testimony regarding the condition found in the Intex Well, and his opinion that it's a localized condition. Do you agree with that?

Yes, sir.

Have you any evidence in addition to any he has offered to support that condition?

Α No, I think he has covered it adequately.

Q To get back to the drainage question again, admittedly



the well was bottomed in a zone that had no porosity, and theretore is not productive, so you can't say that all that 80 acres is productive?

- Α No.
- Q. Do you have any opinion as to how much of it is productive?
- Based on the geological information at hand that Mr. Galloway has evolved, I would say that approximately fifty percent of the acreage could be productive.
- Do you know whether Mr. Bruner would be willing to accept a reduced allowable in the event this application is approved?
 - Α Yes, sir, I am sure that he would, based on economics.
- Getting to the economics of this situation, what is the cost of a well in this area?
- These wells, or the first well that we drilled to my knowledge was about \$160,000, including the pumping equipment and the tank batteries.
- Do you have any estimate from the driller on the cost of whipstocking this well to the location proposed?
- Well, it would -- there has been a couple or three estimates in our investigation, and it depends on actually how many surveys have to be run and how many whipstocks have to be run, and how easy'it is to get to bottom the well where we want it to bottom up. It will be hard to estimate. I would say an



1 \$ 74

11

additional cost of something between thirty or forty thousand

- Are you familiar with the operating cost of these wells dollars. after they are put on production?
 - Yes.
 - Could a reduced allowable enable Mr. Bruner to operate Α Q this well on a profitable basis?
 - Depending on the reduction, the amount of reduction.
 - What amount would you say would be reasonable, in your Α Q
 - I think that assuming that the allowable is only, your opinion? depth factor -- I stand corrected on this; say the depth factor, I think the allowable is 167 barrels this month, I'm not positive of that within a couple or three barrels, I think a reduction of 20 or 30 percent probably, I would say it would be reasonable where we could still operate.
 - In the event the northern portion of the 80-acre tract under the Intex well is productive, in your opinion is that acreage suffering drainage at the present time?
 - Yes, sir. Α
 - From what well?
 - Well, the Great Western Federal MM No. 2. And possibly Q
 - With the permeabilities encountered in this area, would to the MM No. 1 some. you expect some drainage from the No. 1 Well?



ALBUQUEROUE, N. M. PHONE 243.6691

Yes,	sir.
	Yes,

- Is there any means of protecting against that offset Q drainage, other than recompleting this well?
- Not drainage from this 80-acre tract, no, sir, in my opinion.
 - Do you have anything further, Mr. Sikes? Q
 - No, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have of the witness.

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Sikes?

MR. CHRISTY: I have one or two, please.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q I heard your testimony with respect to completion attempts on this well. Did you run any pressure tests or anything in connection with the completion of this well, or attempted completion?

No, sir, we did not make an attempted completion. We ran a drillstem test which covered this interval, but we were testing the Bough-B zone. There was a porosity streak which we wanted to evaluate and that was the only way we could do it, by drillstem test, and we had the entire interval open.

Q For about how long?

One hour, approximately an hour, to the best of my knowledge. We recovered 7200 feet of salt water and 300 feet of



mud with no shows of oil or gas.

- And you did not actually test the Bough-C?
- It was included in this interval.
- Included both?
- Yes.
- Q And you recovered salt water?
- Α Right.
- Would that indicate to you that possibly you are at the outer extremities of the field, this being a water drive field?
- Α Yes, sir. Probably, well, the water we recovered on this test does not have anything to do with it, no, sir.
 - Q I see.
- This water came only from the Bough-B zone. There's no porosity in the Bough-C zone. There's no place for any fluids to come from whatever. The fact that we do not have any porosity led me to believe we are on the outer extremities of the field.
 - You agree with Exhibit 1 that you are at zero? Q
 - Α Yes, sir.
- Q As I understood you, you wished to move to a point which would be 100 feet from the north and west lines?
 - Yes, sir.
- About how many acres would there be up there in the northwest corner, an acre or two?
 - . I'm sorry, I have not figured that.
 - Q Hundred by hundred?



Yes.

Ten thousand. It would be about a fourth of an acre? Q

Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: Do I understand your question? Are you saying there would be about an acre in the square --

MR. CHRISTY: No.

MR. KELLAHIN: -- surrounding the well?

MR. CHRISTY: Between the bottom of the hole and the north and west lines, there would be a fourth of an acre.

There would be 100 by 100, 10,000; there would be about a quarter of an acre in the corner from the well, yes, sir.

(By Mr. Christy) And you don't know where your well is presently bottomed?

Exactly, we do not.

Do you know where it is at 7,000 feet?

No, sir, we do not know. We will run a survey, however, before we start any whipstocking operations and find out where we are now before we can plan on what to do.

I asked Mr. Galloway and I believe he deferred to you, but expressed an opinion that geologically he preferred to move to the northwest. I understood that to him there was no large geological reason you couldn't move 150 feet from your center location. I may have misunderstood him. What is your opinion with respect to moving the location not more than the permitted 150 feet?



1:3

A My opinion would be that we would wish to move this well as far from the present location as the Commission might permit us.

MR. CHRISTY: Did I mis-speak myself? Did I say 100 feet or 150?

MR. NUTTER: The standard location is 150 feet from the center.

MR. KELLAHIN: That has nothing to do with the bottom of the hole, however.

MR. CHRISTY: No. sir.

Q (By Mr. Christy) Why can you not move to the west towards your own companion lease and whipstock to the west? Why do you have to move to the northwest?

A Well, I think a visual examination of the production, where the producing wells are on the maps would indicate that production certainly is to the northwest; the most evidence of production is to the northwest. The rest of the information is based on fairly sound geological evidence. However, we would like to move this well as far as we may, and a hundred feet from the line -- certainly to move it on a diagonal we could get farther from our present location than on a straight east-west line.

Q But you would still be draining production from 50 percent of the 80 acres?

- A We would say yes.
- Q But you can't economically do it unless they reduce your



A Well, I'm just estimating of pulling a tigure out of the air, so to speak. I feel that it would still be a profitable venture with 70 or 75 percent of the allowable, yes.

Q It's profitable from what basis, are you including the drilling costs of this well?

A No, not the original drilling costs. Cost from the present.

Q Just to recover your thirty or forty thousand dollars plus operating expenses?

A Plus the risk involved. Possibly still some risk involved in the venture. I just don't know. We feel that it will produce, but we can't always tell.

Q You feel it would take a 75 percent allowable to make it an economically sound venture, but only 50 percent of the acreage would be drained?

A I would say that 50 percent of the acreage would be drained, yes, sir.

Q There is good communication in this field, is there not?

A Very good.

Q I probably misunderstood you on your direct testimony. You said the property to the north part of your 80 acres is being drained?

A Yes.

Q I assume you mean only the corner shown in Exhibit 2

3000EROUE, N. M.

Α Yes.

where there is porosity?

You don't mean the north part? O

No.

MR. CHRISTY: I think that's all.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Sikes? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all we have.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to offer in Case 2663?

MR. CHRISTY: As the offset operator, Mr. Examiner, we must object to the application insofar as it seeks an allowable anywhere near 50 percent. Frankly, we do not have an objection if they wish to move diagonally towards us, but we feel that the south half of the 80 acres has definitely been condemned; in fact, the south 60 acres has been condemned by the Exhibit 2, and it would appear that another 15 or 20 acres has been condemned. If the Commission wished to permit the directional drilling, whipstocking, then we feel that the allowable should not be in excess of a 10-acre or 1/8 normal allowable because that, as far as we can see today, is the only possible productive acreage; the north ten acres would be a maximum.

MR. DURRETT: Mr. Examiner, I have a letter from Texaco



Inc. in the Commission files, received October 8th. I would like to read a paragraph from this letter at this time. The paragraph reads as follows: "Texaco Inc. at the present time does not operate any producing wells in the Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool. However, we do own the working interest in a 320-acre lease located in Section 7, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, which is approximately 3/4 mile west of the subject well. Texaco does not deny the fact that Mr. Bruner has the right to recover any oil or gas that may be located under his lease. However, we also believe that Mr. Bruner should not be allowed to recover more than his proportionate share of the oil in this reservoir. If the Commission approves Mr. Bruner's application, Texaco strongly recommends that the Commission give careful consideration to the amount of productive acreage which can be attributed to the subject well. If the well at the proposed location should prove to be productive, it is recommended that the allowable for the subject well be determined by multiplying the ratio of the productive acreage to a standard 80-acre proration unit by the normal unit allowable. It is believed that this type allowable treatment is necessary to protect the correlative rights of others offsetting Mr. Bruner's tract, and to prevent the migration of oil by drainage from the offsetting tracts to Mr. Bruner's well." That's the end of the letter. Signed by Mr. R. M. Bischoff.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: Admittedly, the witnesses have stated



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

1-2

and we frankly admit, since there is a well with no porosity, all of this acreage cannot be considered productive. We have met the issue directly. Our testimony shows that not less than 50 percent of the acreage is productive. It also shows that because of the high degree of permeability in this reservoir, that productive acreage is being drained by offset drainage which is not compensated, and unless we are permitted to complete a well with an allowable equivalent at a minimum to the productive acreage in our unit, we are going to suffer drainage which is uncompensated; and certainly on the basis of the economics of the situation we can't bottom a well in the corner over there and on a 10-acre allowable as has been proposed, and such an allowable would not protect our acreage from drainage.

The issue is how much acreage will be attributed to the well. Our testimony shows that a very minimum of 50 percent of this acreage is productive, and that is what we should be granted.

MR. NUTTER: Anyone else have anything to offer in Case 2663? We will take the case under advisement.



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

•

.

1 \$ Ħ

1

STATE OF NEW MEXICO SS COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings was reported by me in stenotype and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript under my personal supervision and contains a true and correct record of said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 12th day of October, 1962, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1963.

I do benehu continy that the foregoing is Case No. `a € time

Examines Eyew Lexi